
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEWSLETTER NO 5 2020 
5 MARCH 2020 

 
Father of Peace: we are joyful in your word, 

with your Son, Jesus Christ, who reconciles us to you. 
Let us hasten towards Easter with the eagerness of faith and love. Amen. 

 

 
Dear Parents 

Lent is well and truly with us and you should be asking the questions; What have I done or what am I 
intending to do for Lent? It can be a very powerful time for renewal and alms giving. (Helping others 
without expecting anything in return). Maybe you could consider something because anything is better 
than nothing.   
 
I hope that you all had an enjoyable extra-long weekend. It was good to hear about all of the exciting 
adventures that took place. On Tuesday our staff spent the day working with the Salvatorian Fathers at 
their mother house in Currambine. A very informative, prayerful and reflective day was had by all.   
 
Next week I will be attending the Year 6 Annual Camp. In my absence Mr Fintan Archer will be 
available to support families and parents in need. Please keep in your prayers all the Year 6 Students 
and of course the wonderful staff and parents who are attending to support the students in this event.  
 
We welcome Tom S, from Irene McCormack Catholic College who is currently working with Mr Waddell 
in Physical Education.  
 
SCHOOL FEES 
All first billing cycle fee accounts should have been settled by now.  
If any family is having difficulties in paying their school fees, they should book an appointment with  
Mr Fontaine immediately.  
 
KINDY 2021 ENROLMENTS 

We are processing applications for children who intend to 
participate in the St Andrew’s 2021 Kindergarten Program. If any 
parent has not enrolled their child and they are born between 
July 1, 2016 - June 30, 2017, they need to do so immediately. 
(We can only enrol children who have the correct enrolment 
application forms and that we know want to participate in our 

program.) Please do not assume that we ‘know’ that your child is seeking enrolment into the  
St Andrew’s Kindergarten program. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
St Andrew’s Catholic Primary School 
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Companions on the Journey 
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CONGRATULATIONS AND AN APOLOGY  
Congratulations are extended to Emily H who participated in the 
Under 10’s Tee Ball State Championships at Langley Park last 
weekend and played 6 games over 3 days.  
 
Emily’s team won the trophy for best sportsmanship and attitude 
during the carnival. There were 83 teams that competed over 
the entire long weekend. 
 
Well done Emily! 
 
 
 
 
 
May God Bless You All, 
 
 
 

Sam Fontaine 
Principal 
 

VISION STATEMENT 
St Andrew’s CPS offers an education that acknowledges, respects  

and nurtures the uniqueness of each person. 
Within a framework of Catholic values and teamwork, 

the students will be challenged and supported to recognise their gifts 
and develop their potential as they learn and contribute to their community 

 
 

Happy birthday to  
We hope you have a wonderful day. 

 
 

P&F NEWS 
 
The Ocean Keys School rewards program ends this Sunday the 8th of March!  There are a few more 
days before the program ends so make sure to go to 
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=www.oceankeysschoolrewards.com.au&amp;data
=02%7C01%7Clesley.oneil%40cewa.edu.au%7C8b32cf9750f44ea509d908d7bf81622f%7Cc5852f23
36334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C637188434723843217&amp;sdata=4%2BTib%2Fm44
JsuJ7iG3KI9HxLuIlflHv89s9Pm6zEBJsQ%3D&amp;reserved=0 to register and submit your receipts 
into customer service or online each time you shop at Ocean Keys to help add to our school’s tally to 
give us a chance to win a fantastic cash prize. And just by registering you will go into the draw for the 
chance to win a $500 Ocean Keys gift card. Entries after 11.59pm on Sunday the 8th won’t be counted 
so make sure to get those receipts in before then! 
 
Go to our Facebook Page St Andrew’s Clarkson CPS P&F Group to check out what’s going on around 
the school or if you need to get in touch you can contact us there on our Facebook page or at 
standrewsparentsandfriends@gmail.com 
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Our next P&F Meeting will be held on Friday 20th March at 1:30am in the Hall Boardroom. All are 
welcome to attend.  
 
These are some of the children who will use the new chess and draughts sets for our school’s Chess 
Club. They have been donated by the P&F. 
 

 

PARISH NEWS 
 

 

For all Mass times and parish information please follow the following link. 
 

www.standrewsclarkson.com 
 
TEMPORARY MASS CHANGES AS A RESULT OF NOVEL CORONAVIRUS 
The subsequent directive is temporary and is to remain in place until such time as Archbishop Costelloe 
SDB issues a revision to the following: 
 

• Holy Water is to be removed from stoups in all Churches and Chapels. 
• Offertory gifts are to be in closed vessels or, where this is not possible, vessels should be 

appropriately covered. 
• The Sign of Peace is to be omitted at all Masses. 
• The distribution of Holy Communion under both species is to cease. 
• The Precious Blood is not to be shared from the chalice at any Masses and is reserved to the 

celebrant(s) only. 
• Priests are to encourage communicants to receive the Sacred Host in the hand, not on the 

tongue. 
• All Priests and extraordinary ministers of Holy Communion are to wash their hands in soap and 

water or are to use an alcohol-based hand sanitiser both immediately before and immediately 
after the distribution of Holy Communion. 

Statement from the Most Rev. Bishop Donald G. Sproxton DD VG on temporary Mass changes 
as a result of Novel Coronavirus 9COVID-19) 

http://www.standrewsclarkson.com/


ST ANDREW’S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 
TERM 1, PLANNER 2020 – Parents (10-Week Term) 

       
SAT/SUN MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

29 FEB/1 MARCH 
 

Week 5 
 
 
 

  4 MARCH 
 
 

5 MARCH 
 

6 MARCH 
MJR Assembly  

 

7/8 MAR 
 

Week 6 
 
 

9 MARCH 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

10 MARCH 
 

Staff Prayer 
 

Playgroup  
8:30 – 10:30 Hall 

 
 

Staff Meeting 

11 MARCH 
 

Year 6 Camp @ 
Ern Halliday 

Camp Sorrento 
 
 
 
  

12 MARCH 
 

Year 6 Camp @ Ern 
Halliday Campsite 

Sorrento  
 

 
 
 

13 MARCH 
 

Year 6 Camp @ Ern 
Halliday Campsite 

Sorrento 
 

14/15 MAR 
Week 7 

 
 

16 MARCH 
 
 
 
 
 

17 MARCH 
Staff Prayer 
Playgroup  

8:30 – 10:30 Hall 
 

Saint Patrick’s Day 
Classroom Prayer 

 
Staff Meeting 

18 MARCH 
 

2 W Class Liturgy 
of The Word  

9:00am - Church 
 

19 MARCH 
 

 
 

20 MARCH 
 

4W / Merit Assembly  
 

P & F Meeting 1:30pm 
Boardroom 

 

National Day of 
Action Against 

Bullying 

21/22 MAR 
Week 8 

 
Saturday 21st    
3:00pm pm. 

Sacrament of 
Reconciliation 

Church. 

23 MARCH 
Swimming 
Lessons  

(Beaumaris Swim 
School) 

 
 

24 MARCH 
Swimming Lessons  

Staff Prayer 
 

Playgroup  
8:30 – 10:30 Hall 

 
Staff Meeting 

25 MARCH 
Swimming 
Lessons  

 
Math Olympiad 

Competition (Year 
6 selected 
students) 

 
Finance Meeting 

    Board Meeting 

26 MARCH 
Swimming 
Lessons  

 
 

27 MARCH 
Lisa W LWOP 

Swimming Lessons  
 
 

28/29 MAR 
 

Week 9 
 

30 MARCH 
Swimming 
Lessons  

Books sent home 
this week. 

 

31 MARCH 
Staff Prayer: 

Swimming Lessons  
Playgroup 

8:30 – 10:30 Hall 
Staff  

Meeting 
School 

reconciliation – Snr 
Students 

1 APRIL 
 

Swimming 
Lessons  

 

2 APRIL 
Swimming 
Lessons  

LAST LESSON 
 

Extreme Games 
Year 6 

Kingsway Res 

3 APRIL 
 

 
BURSARY – Irene 

McCormack Secondary 
College Due to  

Mr Fontaine 

4/5 APRIL 
 
 

Week10 
 
 

Palm Sunday 
 

6 APRIL 
 

7 APRIL 
 

Staff Prayer: 
 

Playgroup  
8:30 – 10:30 Hall 

 
Kindy Speech 

Screening 
 

Staff Meeting 
 

 

8 APRIL 
 

Free Dress Gold 
Coin donation 

(Project 
Compassion) 

When I grow up I 
want to be….. 

 
 
Finance Meeting 
 Board Meeting 

 

9 APRIL 
 

SCHOOL FINISHES 
 

Easter Assembly 
 

EB Visit after 
assembly (Sam) 

 
1:30pm Stations of 

the Cross / Last 
Supper – 
Year 5B 

10 APRIL 
 
 

GOOD FRIDAY  
 
 

Parish Good Friday 
Celebrations  



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 



TRINITY COLLEGE 2021 SCHOLARSHIPS 
Applications are invited for Trinity College Scholarships and Bursaries for 2021. To find out more and 
to access the application forms, please visit the Trinity College website: www.trinity.wa.edu.au. 
Applications close at 4:00pm on Friday, 14 March 2020. Examination date is Friday, 28 March 
2020 (Academic only). Please return completed application forms to the Registrar 
at registrar@trinity.wa.edu.au.  
 
TRINITY COLLEGE OPEN DAY – WEDNESDAY, 13 MAY 2020 
Discover Trinity College at our Open Day on Wednesday, 13 May 2020 to learn more about the unique 
TC Spirit and the vast curricular and co-curricular opportunities that the College has to offer. Each of 
our College Open Day sessions will include an address from the Principal and Junior/Senior Head 
Prefects, student-led tours, light refreshments and a Q&A with key staff, teachers and the admissions 
team. We look forward to meeting you! Please note that your son is welcome to attend the Open Day. 
Further details can be found via www.trinity.wa.edu.au or you can register directly through 
https://www.trybooking.com/BILZB. You can also email registrar@trinity.wa.edu.au or call  
9223 8120.   
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